

15 September 2017

Dear Parent/Carer

As part of our weekly PSHE and Citizenship programme we have organised for the North Yorkshire Youth Commission to run a workshop at school with Year 13 student on Wednesday 20 September 2017.

The North Yorkshire Youth Commission is an exciting initiative in partnership with the Police and Crime Commissioner, Julia Mulligan. Its aim is to inform the work of the Police & Crime Commissioner in North Yorkshire, through running consultations and workshops with young people between the ages of 14 and 25. A number of Rossett School students, both past and present have been appointed to the commission and we have agreed to host a workshop to support their work and assist in gathering the opinions of our young people.

The workshop will be focused on **Mental Health & Vulnerable Young People** and will give students the chance to explore an important issue and offer their options. Any information that is gathered from the event will be anonymous.

We understand that some students may not want to be involved in the workshop and if you would like them **not** to attend, please email Mrs Guninness (Student Support Officer) <u>iguinness@rossettschool.co.uk</u> who will ensure that alternative provision is in place.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Mr B Foley

Director of Sixth Form